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Immanuel Lutheran Church  
Hear Love. Eat Love. Share Christ’s Love.   

 

November 2019 Newsletter  

 

 

Weekly Services 

and Communion 

Sunday ~ 8 am  

and 10:30 am 

FF ~ 9:15 am 

Wednesday ~ 

6pm 
 

Office Hours  

Weekdays 

9am ~ 1pm 
 

Inside this issue: 

Monthly updates p. 2 

Birthday & Anniversaries  p. 3 

Thank yous p. 4 

Church Happenings p. 6-9 

Calendar p. 10 

                         “I Will Confess My Transgressions to the LORD,’  
                                 and You Forgave the Guilt Of My Sin ” 
                                                 by Peter J. Weller 
        In the opening verses of Psalm 32, David writes, “Happy are those whose 
transgression is forgiven, whose sin is covered.  Happy are those to whom the 
LORD imputes no iniquity, and in whose spirit there is no deceit.  
        “While I kept silence, my body wasted away through my groaning all day 
long.  For day and night your hand was heavy upon me; my strength was dried 
up as by the heat of summer. 
        “Then I acknowledged my sin to you, and I said, ‘I will confess my 
transgressions to the LORD,’ and you forgave the guilt of my sin. 
        “Therefore let all who are faithful offer prayer to you; at a time of distress, 
the rush of mighty waters shall not reach them.  You are a hiding place for me; 
you preserve me from trouble; you surround me with glad cries of 
deliverance”  (Psalm 32:1-7) 
        It is believed that David wrote this psalm after his encounter with 
Bathsheba, the wife of Uriah, and after he had slept with her.  Bathsheba became 
pregnant by David, which he then tried to cover up.  He sent Bathsheba’s 
husband, Uriah, into battle, where subsequent orders to withdraw were not sent 
to Uriah, leaving him exposed to the enemy, who killed him.  After Uriah’s 
death, David married Bathsheba.  For a while he did not ask God to forgive him, 
and all during that while, he was guilt-ridden and unhappy.  His friend, the 
prophet Nathan, confronted David about his sins of both adultery with 
Bathsheba and engineering Uriah’s murder.  Realizing the enormity of these 
sins, David confessed them to God and told God how sorry he was.  God forgave 
him, which provided David much relief and comfort.  Repentance is the way to 
say to God we are sorry for our sins.  There are seven Repentance Psalms in 
addition to Psalm 32.  They are 6, 38, 51, 102, 130, and 143. 
        Looking at these first seven verses of Psalm 32 above, one can see and 
understand how and why David came to realize the need to confess these sins to 
God.  The first word of the psalm, “Happy,” has also been translated as 
“Blessed.”  As I have written before, David knew God intimately, as also, 
certainly, did God know David.  And, I might add, as God certainly knows each 
one of us.  And, David came to God in faith, hoping and believing that God in 
his great compassion would listen and understand and grant forgiveness to him. 
        Continued to page 5  

Find us on Facebook at Immanuel Lutheran Washington Iowa or online at luthwash.org. 

Email us at luthwash@hotmail.com 

Come visit us at 1226 East Washington Street, Washington, Iowa 52353 

Church ~ 319.653.3950               Pastor Howard ~ 319.333.7758 

You might be a Lutheran when you can’t meet without having a meal.  

Set your clocks back. 

Daylight Savings Time 

Ends– Sunday, 

November 3rd  
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Monthly Updates     (Month to date)  

 

Account balances as of 10/24/19 
 

General Fund ~ $3,885.91 

Building/Visions ~ $6,600.72 

Endowment ~ $3,295.02 

Community Assistance ~ $4,023.08 

Savings~ $30,317.89 

Mortgage (WSB) ~ $75,317.89 

Line of Credit (WSB) ~ $0 

Hills Bank Savings Account ~ $220.85 
(Restricted Savings) 

Attendance  

 

 

 

Sunday, September 29  ~ 8 am ~ 27 
10:30 ~  46      Kinnick ~ 23 

 

Wednesday, October 2  ~  15 

 

Sunday, October 6  ~ 8 am ~ 36 
10: 30 am ~  41 

 

Wednesday, October 9  ~ 11 

 

Sunday, October 13  ~ 8 am ~ 22 

10:30 am ~   35      Kinnick  ~  
 

Wednesday, October 16 ~ 11 

 

Sunday, October 20  ~ 8 am ~ 22 

10:30 am ~   37        Kinnick ~  19 
 

Wednesday, October 23  ~ 6 

October Milestones 
 

 

I make a Noah’s Ark!- Maci 

I sang in choir!- Kenzie  

We made picture frames in Sunday School– Kenzie  

I sang for choir and it was a lot of fun– Kenzie  

I drew a picture in Sunday School– Maci 

We bought a fantastic new home and survived 

moving!- Rachel Quigley  

I sang in the choir- Kenzie  

Hi my name is Lauren at church we sing  

about God– Lauren  

Sunday, November 10th  

After a Council served lunch  

The Children’s Christmas program 

practices will begin shortly. The 

practices are as follow : 

 

Sun Nov 10 @ 9:15   No Kinnick 

Sun Nov 17 @ 9:15   Kinnick 

Sun Nov 24 @ 9:15   Kinnick 

Sun Dec 8 @ 10:15   No Kinnick 

No practice on Dec 1 due to Thanksgiving weekend 

 

Please make sure your child/children attend all practices.  

The program “Baby Jesus, Prince of Peace” will be held on 

Sunday Dec 15 during the 9:00 service. 

 

The children have been given their parts. If your child/

children for any reason will NOT be able to participate in 

the program please let me know ASAP by text or 

email.  319/863-3387 or  

camimaudegeorge@gmail. com.   

 

Thank you,  

Linda Brown , Director  



 

 3 

It’s  PASTA month at 

Immanuel!!  

Please consider donating pasta to send to 
HACAP this month. Other items will be 

accepted and appreciated as always, especially 
proteins. Pasta will be our focus items.  

Thank you, truly, for your 

generosity!! 

UPCOMING MEETINGS  

 
Exec– Wednesday, November 6 at 9:15 am  

Annual Meeting– Sunday, November 10  

In Christian Joy  
We extend our  Christian  

Congratulations to the families of 
 

Randy Poos and Nancy Baker on the birth 

of their great-granddaughter,  
Alivia Bennett Smith.  

She was born on October 7, 2019. 
 

Mike & Debbie Jewell on the birth  

of their granddaughter,  
Eloise Violette Jewell Conway. 

She was born October 20, 2019.  
 

Thanks be to God for his indescribable gift! 

2 Corinthians 9:15 

Birthdays for November  
8- Tammy Virzi 
12- Steven Howard  
12- Alta Poe 
13- Mary Temple  
16- Steve Vetter  
16- Allison Rebling  
18- Jane Ann Croft  
19- Lason Montz 
21- Lucas Kroll  
22- Clayton Bartholomew  
23- Francis Johnston  
25- Katie Gaughan  
28- Craig Montz  

5- Alan & Vicki Rebling  
10- Peg & John Harris  
19- Gary & Helen DeWolf 
28- Stan & Sharol Kroll  

 
 
 

When: Sunday, November 17th 
Where: Pearl Valley Rehab and Healthcare Center and Planet 3 
Extreme Air Park (Waivers MUST be completed)  
Who: 6th - 12th graders (friends are WELCOME) 
Time: 1 pm– late afternoon 
Cost: 1.0 Hour Flight Ticket: $13 Mandatory Grip Socks: $3 
 Luther League will pay half of the trampoline flight  time.  
 Participant pays for half of the trampoline flight time 
 and mandatory grip socks (if already purchased from 
 Planet 3 Extreme Air Park may be worn again). 
Leadership: Steve Vetter and Pastor Howard  

*EXTRA Drivers will be needed to  

drive to/from Iowa City* 

Ladies Night Out for November will be 

Tuesday, November 19th at Unc & Neph’s 

beginning at 6:00 p.m.  

See you then!!  

Christian Sympathy 

We extend our deepest Christian  
sympathy to  the family of 

 

Mike Howard on the death of his uncle, 

+Frederick Bengston 

 

may his family find comfort and peace  

in the promise of the resurrection of Christ.  

Anniversaries for November  

Kinnick Clean-up:  The 

confirmation and older youth, 

parents, and anyone willing to assist 

with this fundraising project will be 

doing Kinnick clean-up on the 

Sunday mornings of home games: 

11/17, and 11/24.  The money earned from cleaning 

up Kinnick Stadium goes towards the Luther League 

activities.  

October 20– Margaret Stangohr  
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What are you thankful for?  

God  

All Saints’ Sunday is November 3rd  

We will observe All Saints’ Sunday, during our morning worship on November 3rd and again on Wednesday, 
November 6th.  We will remember those of our church family and their relatives who have departed from this 
life to life eternal since All Saints’ Sunday, 2018. The Disciples and family of Immanuel Lutheran Church 
who have departed from this life with the promise of life eternal since All Saints’ Sunday, 2018 are: 

Christ Triumphant    The Church Triumphant 

 

+Dean Wagner  +Robert Barnard  +Elizabeth Gaughan   +Susan Rosenthal  

+Dale Gonterman  +Ethel Jewell  +Harold Ossman    +Randy Miller  

+Elizabeth Terrones +Tom Hutchinson +Raymond Venzke   +Ed Stout   

+Scott Poggenpohl  +Ed Mako  +Frederick Bengston 

We will also remember the Saints who joined our family through the waters of baptism since All Saints’ 
Sunday, 2018.  The Saints who joined us in the body of Christ are: 

 

Brayden Ray Zywiec   Jonathan Earl McArtor 

Makenzie Belle Middle  Tegan Alene Bartholomew 

Harvest Altar in November 

The chancel will be decorated with the fruits, vegetables, and homemade canned 
goods of the harvest.  Please donate pumpkins, apples, ears of corn, oranges, 
homemade canned goods, etc. for Immanuel’s harvest Altar by Thursday, November 
7th.  The chancel will be decorated beginning Sunday, November 10th through 
November 24th.  You may claim your donated items after worship on the 24th.  We 
give God thanks and praise for the bountiful harvest and the abundance of food the 
Iowa soil brings forth.   

Christ the King Sunday 

The liturgical year, or church year, ends November 24th as we 
observe Christ the King Sunday. We end the year acknowledging 

that Christ is our true King; “he who is the blessed and only 
Sovereign, the King of kings and Lord of lords” 1 Timothy 6:15. The 
following Sunday, December 1st, begins the new church year; 

Advent. As we enter into the Advent season, let us submit to the 
Lordship of our Savior Jesus Christ in our lives. 
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November 2019, LSI Bulletin/Newsletter Article and Story 
National Adoption Month November is National Adoption Month, a time to honor families who have opened 
their hearts and homes to children in need. For LSI, it is a time to celebrate the families we support through 
Foster Care and Adoption, and to raise awareness for the hundreds of Iowa children in need of a safe, loving 
home. In 30 counties across western Iowa, LSI Foster Care and Adoption recruits, licenses, and supports foster 
and adoptive families to ensure every Iowa child grows up in a safe, stable environment. But more work needs 
to be done. According to the most recent federal data, more than 100,000 children in the U.S. are waiting to be 
adopted from foster care, and thousands of teens age out of foster care every year without a permanent family. 
To learn more about supporting Iowa children in foster care, visit LSIowa.org/Foster, or contact Deb Whitford, 
LSI director of philanthropy and church relations, at Deborah.Whitford@LSIowa.org or 563.676.2065. 
Our Mission: Lutheran Services in Iowa responds to the love of Jesus Christ through compassionate service. LSI is an 
affiliated social ministry partner of the Iowa congregations of the ELCA (Evangelical Lutheran Church in America) and a 
member of LSA (Lutheran Services in America). We proudly serve people of all ages, abilities, religions, sexes, gender 
identities, national origins, ethnicities, races, and sexual orientations. Learn more at www.LSIowa.org and 
www.facebook.com/LSI.iowa. 
A Growing Family 
Lindsey and Andrea were no strangers to foster parenting. Their older brother fostered children for 10 years, 
and they were inspired by his drive and passion for supporting vulnerable children. Until recently, they hadn’t 
seen themselves as foster parents. But something in their hearts told them they were needed. “It’s been on our 
hearts for a lot of years, and we have the room and love,” Andrea says. “It’s something we knew we could do 
and it’s needed.” The two sisters decided to become licensed foster parents earlier this year through LSI Foster 
Care and Adoption. Now, they are caring for children in foster care at the same time. Lindsey and Andrea 
regularly meet up to support one another and ensure the children can connect and feel less alone during the 
most vulnerable time in their young lives. “It’s been so important to have a connection to another foster 
family,” Lindsey says. “The kids can see they’re not different. There are other children in their same situation.” 
Meanwhile, they are busy building a strong bond with the children’s birth families. Lindsey says foster 
parenting is a way for them to give a child stability while also nurturing their whole family. Lindsey and 
Andrea have also found support from other local foster families. They are there for each other, offering a 
shoulder to lean on when anyone needs an extra boost on the difficult days. “There is a need for foster families 
in Iowa, and there is so much good that comes out of fostering,” Andrea says. 

Continued from page 1 
    Experiencing guilt is a part of the human condition.  One feels guilt when having done something 
wrong against, or caused harm toward, one or more person or persons or toward society as a whole.  The 
consequences of an action can be either intentional or unintentional.  Generally, when one realizes they have 
caused these consequences, they will either face them and apologize and admit guilt and try to make amends, 
or they will deny them and/or try to keep the consequences hidden as effectively as possible.  These actions 
can range from simple misunderstandings to major crimes or catastrophic events.  Those harmed may involve 
just one other person or a group of persons or society as a whole, generally.  
        Sin, on the other hand, is the transgression against the laws of God.  It is rebellion against God, a turning 
of one’s back on God.  Furthermore, one does feel guilt for having sinned.  And, these two concepts, guilt and 
sin, unite the religious world and the secular world together.  In the case of David, above, his actions violated 
ancient Hebrew religious law as found in the Ten Commandments.  But, many would find his actions 
inconsistent with contemporary secular law, also.  
        Yet, David is the king, and we find ourselves faces the age-old question, is the king above the 
law?  Nathan confronts David, and David’s eyes are opened to the consequences of his actions.  Perhaps, in 
his own mind, David had already realized these consequences and that he had to own up to them.  He may 
have already been weighed down by guilt, which might help to explain why he wrote, “While I kept silence, 
my body wasted away through my groaning all day long.  For day and night your hand was heavy upon me; 
my strength was dried up as by the heat of summer.  Then I acknowledged my sin to you, and I said, ‘I will 
confess my transgressions to the LORD,’ and you forgave the guilt of my sin.” 
        David realizes the size and the scope and the depth of God’s grace and of the gift that God has given 
him.  He feels fortunate and humbled and grateful to be the recipient of God’s forgiveness.  So, he writes, 
“Therefore let all who are faithful offer prayer to you [O Lord]; at a time of distress, the rush of mighty waters 
shall not reach them.  You [Lord] are a hiding place for me; you preserve me from trouble; you surround me 
with glad cries of deliverance.”   The grace and forgiveness that God granted to David, God will also grant to 
each of us.  
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DECEMBER Service Change - 9 a.m. Worship 

Our Sunday morning worship services in December (December 1st, 8th, 15th, 22nd, and 29th) will be held at 9 a.m. 

only.  One service during December will give us the opportunity to worship together as a church family during 

the holy days of Advent and Christmas.  Adult Choir will give God glory through their singing of the cantata 

during worship Sunday, December 8th.  The children will give God glory through a Christmas pageant “Baby 

Jesus Prince of Peace” during worship Sunday, December 15th.  Our Sunday worship services will resume to 8 

a.m. and 10:30 a.m., with Faith Formation at 9:15 a.m., on Sunday, January 5, 2020.  We will continue to offer 

a relaxed, worship service on Wednesdays; 6 p.m. 

ONE Christmas Eve Service 

Join us for Christmas Eve Candlelight Service, Tuesday, December 24th at Immanuel Lutheran 

Church.  The Christmas Eve, Candlelight, Holy Communion service will be at 5:00 p.m.  Let us come 

together to celebrate the birth of our Savior, Jesus Christ.   

Wedding Congratulations 

Congratulations to Katie Gaughan and Dylan Detweiler who will be exchanging wedding 

vows on Saturday, November 2nd at Immanuel Lutheran.  May God’s love be a seal upon 

their hearts, a mantle about their shoulders, and a crown upon their foreheads. May God 

bless them so that their lives together may bear witness to Christ’s love. 

Decorating for Christmas 

At 10:15 a.m. (ish), after Worship, on Sunday, December 1st we will 

gather and decorate the sanctuary for Christmas.  Helpers of all ages 

are welcome and needed.  Join us as we prepare for the birth of Jesus 

through decorating our holy space with symbols of Advent, Jesus, and 

Christmas. 

Sunday, November 10th  

Lunch served by Council at noon, Annual Meeting following lunch.  
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2020 Bishop’s Election 

The current bishop of the Southeastern Iowa Synod, Michael 
Burk, has announced that he will not be available for reelection 
at the end of his term in 2020. A new bishop will be elected at 
the synod assembly May 1-3, 2020, in Coralville. The election of 
a new bishop is a process by which a “pastor of the synod” is 
called. It is similar to the process a congregation undertakes 
when calling a new pastor. One of the first steps of this process 
was the formation of the synod’s ministry site profile, which is 
available online. It gives an overview of the landscape of this 
synod based on what survey participants have said about our 

life and ministry together. As we continue this process together as the Southeastern Iowa Synod, 
we ask for your help by praying for the synod and its congregations as we undertake the process 
and praying for the people who are discerning the call to be bishop. You can also help by 
learning more about this process, reading the synod ministry profile and staying informed. All 
information is located at seiasynod.org/bishopelection. 

ELCA Good Gifts Advent Tree 

Beginning Sunday, November 24th Advent Tree Ornaments will be available 

for you to purchase (Sheep, $125; Vaccinations for a Child, $30; School Fees 

and Uniform for a Girl, $40; Water Jugs, $12; Chicks, $10 ~ just to name of 

few ornament options).  You will: chose your ornament(s) from the wide 

selection; on an envelope provided write your: name, ornament selected, and 

ornament cost; hang your ornament on the Advent Tree; then on Christmas Eve and 

following take your ornament(s) home as a reminder of your generosity.  These make 

wonderful Christmas gifts for those who have everything.  Let’s fill the Advent Tree with 

ornaments! 

Beloved Bible Stories? 

What are the Bible stories you love?  Is it: Noah’s Ark, Moses parting 

the sea, David and Goliath, or Jesus feeding the 5000?  Beginning 

January, Pastor Howard will lead a class focusing on the Bible 

stories you treasure.  Let Pastor Howard know your favorite story.  

These story telling classes will be led during Faith Formation (9:15 

am) on Sunday mornings.  We will reread the story and take a 

deeper look into the characters, theme, and message.  This promises 

to be a fun experience as we deepen our faith through the Biblical 

stories YOU love.  Join us!   

100 Years!   
Happy 100th Birthday (1919-2019) Lutheran Campus Ministry, University of 
Iowa. Lutheran Campus Ministry is receiving donations for their 4x100 Campaign 
“100 PEOPLE, GIVING $100, to CELEBRATE 100 YEARS, SERVING 100s of 
STUDENTS”.  Donations may be made at: www.lcmatui.org/support-us or mailed 
to 109 E. Market St., Iowa City, Iowa, 52245.  Thank you for your generous 
support of Lutheran Campus Ministry, University of Iowa! 
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NO Wednesday Worship 

There will be no Wednesday worship on  

Thanksgiving Eve, November 27
th
  

and Christmas Day night, December 25
th
.  

We Refuse to Be Enemies Tour 
Daoud Nassar, Director of The Tent of Nations, located on the Nassar family’s 100-acre farm and orchard 
outside of Bethlehem in the West Bank, has become an international peace center attracting thousands of 
visitors annually. International visitors, including many Israelis, join together to plant trees, harvest olives 
and fruit, teach at the Women’s Education Center, lead activities in Summer Children’s Camps, and work 
together in pursuit of a just peace through non-violent action.  Come hear Daoud Nassar speak in Iowa City! 
Iowa City: Thursday, November 14th, 7:00 pm, St. Andrews Presbyterian Church 
Sponsored by: Friends of The Tent of Nations People Building Bridges; Peace Not Walls; and Northeastern 
Iowa, Southeastern Iowa, and Western Iowa Synods, ELCA. 

2019 Proposed Constitution 
Immanuel’s committees and council have been prayerfully reviewing Immanuel’s current Constitution.  
Changes have been proposed to better reflect the ministries of Immanuel and how Immanuel performs the 
business of being church. Hard copies of the 2019 proposed Immanuel Lutheran Constitution are on the hall 
table.  Proposed additions are highlighted in yellow, proposed deletions are noted as a strikeout. The 
proposed Constitution will be adopted at the Annual Meeting on Sunday, November 10th.  Please pick up a 
copy for your review. 

Roof Vote 

A special congregational meeting was held on Wednesday, October 9th and reconvened on 

Sunday, October 13th for the purpose of approving/declining the acquisition of a $50,000 loan to 

put a new roof on the sanctuary and fellowship hall.  The vote was unanimous to approve the 

acquisition of the loan.  The loan will become part of the mortgage and will not increase the 

monthly payments.  The loan has been secured, the materials have been ordered, and the roof 

should take three days to complete.  Immanuel’s sanctuary and fellowship hall will have a new 

roof in a little over a month’s time (depending upon weather).  Thank you for supporting this 

needed project on the building.  The ministries of Immanuel will not be hampered.   

Washington Against Hunger 
Join the Washington community for the Washington Against Hunger Food 
Packaging Event on Sunday, November 24th, 3 p.m., at KC Hall.  This has become 
an annual event overseen by the Washington Area Ministerial Association.  The 
food packaging is through Take Away Hunger a non-profit organization which 
packages a specialized rice-based, soy mixture which is used locally and oversees.  
One packaging team, consisting of 10 – 12 volunteers, will package 
approximately 1,728 meals in about 45 minutes at a cost of .25 cents per meal for a 
total of $432.00.   Since January 2018, Take Away Hunger has packaged over 
941,500 meals.  Mark your calendars, you will feed the hungry and show the love of 
Jesus. Sign up on the hallway table to assist in preparing these meals, sign up by 
November 17th.  



 

 9 

Synod Book Club  
Join others from around the Southeastern Iowa Synod for online 

discussions on books related to our shared ministry. All 

discussions will include an introduction and a time to discuss the 

book with a small group of people from around the synod via 

video conference. You can register for one session or all. All 

occur online via Zoom video conference at 7:30 p.m. 

To register, go to https://seiasynod.org/bookclub/ and click on 

the dates below to get to the registration form for each date. You 

will have to register for each session individually. 

November 19, Growing Young by Powell, Mulder, & Griffin 

January 16, Let Your Life Speak by Parker Palmer 

February 13, One Coin Found by Emmy Kegler 

Hear the music? What music?  
The concerts the Riverside Casino and Golf Resort Event Center. When, in 2020 Immanuel Lutheran 
members have the opportunity to volunteer at the concerts held there. Why, for each concert that 
Immanuel sends volunteers too, the church will receive $400.00! 
That $400.00 can go along way with the monthly expenses that we incur, or help maintain the facilities as 
we know them, or even help toward the vision of the church. 
What is involved; donate approximately 4 hours of time on a Friday evening or Saturday evening from 6:15 
p.m. to 10:00 p.m. You might be taking tickets, stamping hands, greet people and help find seats, guard the 
doors during the show, pick up trash, take off seat tags and help stack chairs at the end. Nothing hard or 
strenuous and best of all you get to attend the concert for FREE. We must remind you that when it says 
picking up trash, that will involve picking up drink glasses (so, alcohol is involved in this part). 
Now, what would you have to wear to do this? Dress slacks, no blue jeans, comfortable shoes, white 
button up shirt and they will provide the maroon vest. Now, we all don’t have that button up white shirt in 
our wardrobe, but they do, you would put it on there and take it off there, no laundry and getting any 
stains out from the beverage containers. 
We are awaiting a list of concerts and will make the announcement as soon as we know. We will have a 
sign-up sheet out during December asking for names that would like to be called to be a volunteer. Other 
area churches have done this along with the High School Choir group and many more and all have said it is 
a pretty good gig and so helped their projects have the added boost. So, please consider volunteering. If 
you have any questions please speak with Michelle Bartholomew or Deb Tisor. 
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Service 

Date  
Greeters  Ushers  Reader Acolyte 

Communion  

Set up/Clean up 
 

November 

3 
8 am– Ken & Susan 

Baker  

10:30– Phyllis 

Hagensick and Vi 

Kruse 

8 am– Rich & Deidra 

Baker and Mike 

Howard  

10:30– John & Peg 

Harris, need one  

8 am– Deidra Baker  

 

10:30– Bev Bailey  

8 am– Emma 

Taylor  

10:30– Claire 

Wubbena  

Set up– Bev Bailey  

Cleanup/Set up– Ray & Alta 

Poe  

Clean up– Karen Heineman  

 

November 

10 
8 am– Kathy Fischer 

and Alta Poe  

10:30– Linda Six  

8 am– Gary Fischer, 

Brad Kroll, and Ray 

Poe  

10:30– Aaron & April 

Six and family  

8 am– Taylor 

Bartholomew  

 

10:30 Mikaila 

Matheson 

8 am– Brayden 

Zywiec  

 

10:30– Mikaila 

Matheson  

Set up– Tricia Kroll   

Cleanup/Set up– Naomi 

Erickson   

Clean up– Corrine Martin  

 

November 

17 

Kinnick 

8 am– Bev Crandall 

 

10:30– Doris Moore  

8 am– Mike Howard, 

Steve Vetter, need one 

10:30– Brian & Carrie 

Lueck, Jon Runaas  

8 am– Linda Brown 

 

10:30– Lee 

Buchholz 

8 am– Clayton 

Bartholomew  

10:30– Thomas 

Lueck  

Set up– Bev Bailey  

Cleanup/Set up– Bev Bailey   

Clean up– Stan & Sharol 

Kroll   

 

November 

24 

Kinnick  

8 am– Craig & Tina 

Montz and family  

10:30– Sherry Ives 

and Carol Woodruff  

8 am– Stan & Kristin 

Jones and family  

10:30– Bob Coker, 

Tom Gaughan, and 

Marty Westen  

8 am– Kristin Jones  

 

10:30– Peg Harris  

8 am– Vivi Kroll  

 

10:30– Issac 

Giesmann  

Set up– Kristin Jones   

Cleanup/Set up– Naomi 

Erickson   

Clean up– Marilyn Bennett   

 

       

Girls vs. Boys HACAP Scavenger Hunt  
 THANK YOU to EVERYONE who supported the 

efforts of the youth to collect non-perishable food 

items for HACAP on Sunday, October 20th.  The 

Luther League youth enjoy this opportunity to “grab 

and go” - puts a different spin on fast food.  The 

collected food was taken to HACAP on Monday and 

weighed; 412 pounds of food were donated!!!  The 

hungry bellies of Washington County will find 

nourishment through your generosity.  The coveted 

trophy for the most food went to…… TIE!  Thank you 

also to Tricia Kroll who assisted in driving and Vivi 

Kroll who got to tag along.   


